
1145-Q1-1366 Li-Mei Lim* (mei121@bu.edu), Boston University, Department of Mathematics and Statistics,
111 Cummington Mall, Boston, MA 02215. PROMYS Math Circles and PROMYS Math Circle
Girls.

In 2016, thanks to funding from a local family foundation, PROMYS (a summer math program for talented high school

students held at Boston University) launched an initiative to increase its outreach efforts to Massachusetts students

from low-income and under-served backgrounds. PROMYS for Teachers alumni nominated students to participate in

PROMYS Math Circles (PMC) and served as mentors with support from PROMYS. During the 2017-18 school year, the

first full year of PMC activities, we had 91 students participate in 10 math circles. In addition to their regular meetings,

we held a few events at Boston University, including a highly successful Math Field Day, where all the math circles could

come together as a community. In both 2017 and 2018, PROMYS welcomed a small group of students from PMC to the

summer program.

In April 2018, PROMYS received a Tensor Grant for our proposal for the PROMYS Math Circle Girls initiative. We

aim to further support the existing math circles by providing supplemental opportunities for female PMC participants

during the 2018-19 school year. (Received September 21, 2018)
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